04/21/2022

Dear Brothers and Sisters,

Hope this letter finds everyone well! I hope you all had a Happy and safe Easter. Cathy and I are doing good and appreciate all your prayers, calls and cards.

I was back in the hospital in December for an infection and I had a cat scan done while I was there. My doctor determined that my cancer hadn't spread or grown any at that time. I was told in the beginning that my type of cancer was fast growing and would spread rapidly. I was placed on hospice around September but have since been moved back to home health due to no change in the cancer. I know this is because of the many prayers being prayed for me!! THANK YOU!

Cathy went to a neurologist in February and after having tests ran, it was determined she is in the middle of the second stage of Alzheimer's. We were told there are three stages, and the second stage is the longest. She still gets around good, but she is no longer driving.

I want to thank each and everyone of you for all your prayers you have prayed for us. Thank you for your continued support that you have been so faithful to send.

Please continue to pray for Cathy and me, and Shane as he continues to take care of us. Our needs are great, and I don't know what we would do without him. Feel free to call Shane any time @ 706-618-6171 for updates.

Philippians 4:13. - I can do all things through Christ which strengthens me.

Dr. Bobby Brindle